CLIFTON HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the Meeting held on
3rd March 2017 at 10.00 – 12.00 hours

Present:  Donna Shepherd - Practice Manager – Chair, EC, AF, TD, KJ, JE, HB.  
1.
Introduction and Apologies


DS welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially new member TD and PA to EC, AF, and gave apologies for Dr C Lewis.  TD was given and accepted the Term of Reference for the group
2.
Minutes of the last Meeting

There were no issues arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 09.09.16 and were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
3.
Heading – as per Agenda

DS explained the procedure of the meeting to new member TD and summarised actions from the last meeting.

(a)
Care Quality Commission (CQC) – The Practice received a ‘Good’ rating from their inspection last year.  DS mentioned the PPG had taken part in the assessment procedure.
(b)
It was planned to have a recruitment day in October 2016 to coincide with the Breast Cancer Charity Day but, unfortunately, this had to be cancelled due to illness.  It was agreed to hold a recruitment event this year, again to tie in with a charity day – date to be advised.  DS requested that if they have anyone who wishes to join the group to please forward their name to her so she can explain all about the group and invite to attend.
(c)
An in-house Stop Smoking Clinic had been set up and this has achieved good results with the number of patients attending and a significant number of people who have permanently stopped smoking.

(d)
Due to ill health, Dr Johnson had retired at the end of 2016.  He will be very much missed by all staff and patients but the PPG were pleased to hear that, after his holiday in India, he is feeling much better.  
(e)
.  Dr Rajkumar  has received good feedback from both patients and practice team
(f)
Kim Stanworth Clinical Practitioner joined the Practice last September and this is working extremely well.  The practice has received positive feedback from patients and the role is deemed as a success.  .Kim prescribes medication with the GP approval, and operates a triage system, Kim’s role has progressed to include home visits.  PPG requested Kim to attend the next meeting.
(f)
Two members of the reception team are leaving Jackie is retiring and Jack is leaving to develop his career.  The PPG and practice are sorry to see them both go but wished them well.  The Practice is recruiting one new medical receptionist.
(g)
The Practice is working towards reducing antibiotic prescribing as per national guidelines

 (h)
The Text Messaging service is proving to be very successful.  One of the aims is to reduce the number of appointment were patients did not cancel and did not attend..  It has been suggested that, instead of informing patient’s the number of DNA,s it may be better to say that an amount of patients attended. Eg 147 out of 200.
4.
Urgent Care   Proposals 

The Hull Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) held several public consultations during August and September 2016 to ask for views regarding the proposals around the future of urgent care services in Hull.   In order to improve opening hours and make urgent health care services easier to use the CCG wanted to establish a new 24 hour urgent care centre at Bransholme Health Centre.
HB had attended one of these consultations and had felt reassured as the Bransholme centre has the capacity to provide lots of facilities.  She was concerned that the centre was a long way for people in the west of the city to travel, especially if they did not have their own transport.  The Urgent Care Centre is now up and running.  The feedback from a member who used this service was very positive apart from there was not a pharmacy on site or in the local vicinity to have a prescription dispensed. A major issue for patients who are ill or who do not have, or cannot afford transport. It was put forward to have a facility on site.  DS to follow up and discuss at Practice Managers Meeting to put forward to the CCG

5.
Questions from the PPG  
(a)
DS reminded all that a noticeboard has been placed in reception regarding the protocol for ordering a repeat prescription

 (b)
Currently follow up appointment requested by the GP can only be booked up to 10 days in advance.  The PPG felt that it would be better for patients if they could pre-book a follow up an appointment when they needed it.  DS will discuss with the GPs the possibility of extending the time for longer if the GP had requested that the patient make another appointment after 10 days.
(c)
It was reaffirmed test results cannot be given over the phone (unless permission given by the GP) 
6.
Changes within the Surgery


DS explained that due to changes in the NHS and doctors choosing not to be GP’s in the primary care sector they are aware it has to change the way it operates and a new model of delivery is needed.  In response to the challenges faced the NHS has put together a General Practice e Forward View.  Hull Care Commissioning Group (CCG) believes the best way forward would be for groups of practices to work to improve services for patients.  Clifton House is working towards forming a group with other likeminded practices.  The practice believes that that the practice team, PPG’s and patients are an important part of this process and will be informing and involving as we travel the journey together.  Information will be place on the website, practice e notice board and Facebook.
The PPG wish to take an active part in changes and expressed an interest work together with other PPG’s.
7.
Any Other Business


DG informed the PPG that, due to Dr Johnson’s unexpected retirement, the Practice had been given permission to close their patient list for six months.  The list will re-open on 30th June 2016.

8.
Date of Next Meeting


The dates of the next PPG recruitment day and the next meeting of the PPG to be advised.
The Chair thanked all for attending and the meeting closed at 12.10pm..
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